
October 2, 2019 

To whom this may concern, 

I Kevin Clopton Owner of Masterpiece Autobody and Paint Shop have 

addressed/corrected all the cited violations. On September 3, 2019 EGLE 

conducted a complaint investigation to ensure compliance of the federal Clean Air 

Act Part 55 Air pollution control and to investigate a recent complaint that was 

received on August 5, 2019 regarding outdoor painting at the facility. 

Staff observed the following; Painting Operations R 336.1201 (rule 201) The 

facility did not have appropriate filtration system for the spray equipment, which 

is needed to be considered exempt under Rule 287 (2) © and they are also not 

covered under a permit to install. 

The R 336.1201 (1) does not apply if there is an application of less than 2 gal a day 

and the coating rate is not more than 200 gal as applied minus water per month. 

Which rains true for this establishment. The exhaust system that serves only 

coating spray equipment is supplied with a dry filter control which is installed, 

maintained and operated in accordance with the manufactured specifications. 

A new filtration was placed in September 13th
, 2019 I have supplied the invoice 

dated for September 26, 2019 from Metzgers Inc. As well as a moved the motor 

oil containers from the back of the establishment to the inside and added and 

additional barrel. 

I have included pictures as well as receipts. If anything, else is needed from me 

please reach out. 

KevinClopton ~1µ f2- e!/(9~ 
Owner/Operator of Ja,terpiect Auto Body and Paint Shop 

(269)388-9939 


